## NEFFER NEWSLETTER - 1/10/71

from Stan Woolston, 12832 Westlake St., Garden Grove, Calif. 92640

Candidate (73) has sent out the first What, Neffer? of the year to other directors (Irvin Koch, 62; Janie Lamb, 41; Frank Denton, 38; Kaymar Carlson, 35). Other votes are: Ann Chamberlain, 33; Glen T. Brock, 30; Roger Bryant, 9; Ned Brooks, 5; Rick Sneary, 4; Don Miller, 3; Art Hayes, 2, and Stephen E. Waller, John H. Guidry, Dr. Hector Pessina, Forrest J Ackerman, Rose Hogue, Edward C. Connor, Ira Lee Riddle, Gary Mattingly, Mike Klaus, Sandra Deckinger, Howard Devore, Jan Trenholm, Banks Mebane, Dorothy Jones, Gary Labowitz and Elaine Wojciechowski, 1 each.

President elected: Stan Woolston, 68. Gary Labowitz got 2 votes, and Ned Brooks, Ann Chamberlain, K. Martin Carlson, Art Hayes and Joanne Burger, 1 each. Perhaps those who "placed" will consider running after the new election starts around mid-year, for 1972.

Rose Hogue (1067 W. 26th St., San Pedro, Calif. 90730) has been appointed head of Welcommittee from January 1 to midyear, and Jim Corrick III from then to end of year. Each will serve as back-up of the other, during their half year on the job. This should allow Art Hayes to relax more—though he will still be a Wc member.

Frank Denton, editor-publisher of Ash-Wing, is now collecting letters and news for his first Tightbeam, deadline around end of January. Future issues will be from him on alternate months from March on. Write 14654 5th ave. S.W., Seattle, Washington 98166.

Mike Ramage now heads the New Fanzine Appreciation Society, so if you wish to be listed in TNFF write him at P.O. Box 750, Hunts-ville, Texas 77304. If you will respond to fanzines sent you by their editors in some way (contribution, comment, etc.) write and "pledge" to respond in some way. Response is the heart of fanac.

Judith M. Brownlee sent in news to TNFF in hope it would be in December issue—but it isn't out yet (or received here)—thus this Newsletter. News of Story Contest should be in Feb. TNFF...or Tb, whichever is closest to time the news comes in from Dannie Plachta.

Phyrne Bacon, now active as head of Overseas Bureau, would like to hear from you if you are interested in this area of fandom. She also wants news to send abroad—and should be sending news to us for TNFF in return to what is sent her. (3101 N.W. 2nd Ave., Gaines—ville, Florida 32601).

News to Judith Brownes goes to 1556 Detroit #1, Denver, Colorado 80206—and it can be personal fan news, pro news, projects etc.

As soon as Ann Wiison writes she has time to handle a Film Bureau it will be listed in TNFF, as Irvin Koch advises. Those interested might want to write her at 106 Wilburn Rd., Statesboro, Ga. 30458 to encourage her to go ahead. Encouragement stimulates fanac.

Gary Labowitz will publish information on fanzine "wants" sent him, to continue the first such item he did for the Manuscript Bureau some time ago, as result of sending out over 150 questionny. If you did not get a questionnaire, and wish one, you might write him at 1100 Betzwood Dr., Norristown, Pa. 19401.

The Belgian News Sheet has been started by Neffer Michael Jeron, Grand-Place 7, D-4280 HANNUT / Belgium, in English, to inform fans about Belgian fandom and Eurocons, including Eurocon 1 (Treeste 72) and Belgian bid for Eurocon 2 (Brussels 74). More news in NFF...